
    VILLAGE OF HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

PUBLIC HEARING NO. 1 
MARCH 2, 2010 

 
 
A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Trustees on Tuesday, March 2, 2010 at 7:35 p.m. 
in the Meeting Room, Municipal Building, 7 Maple Avenue. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Swiderski, Trustee Bruce Jennings, Trustee Jeremiah Quinlan, 

Trustee Meg Walker, Trustee Nicola Armacost, Village Manager Francis A. 
Frobel, Village Attorney Marianne Stecich, and Village Clerk Susan 
Maggiotto.  

 
CITIZENS: Eight (8). 
 
Mayor Swiderski declared the Board in session for the purpose of conducting a Public 
Hearing in accordance with the legal notice that appeared in the February 12, 2010 issue of 
The Rivertowns Enterprise to consider the application of ExxonMobil Oil Corporation for 
demolition of the offshore central dock structure and catwalks for the former Mobil Tappan 
Terminal site as per the application dated January 15, 2010. 
 
Mayor Swiderski:  These are the metal catwalks you find around the two caissons which are 
located offshore out in the Hudson, as well as removal of a collapsed catwalk that has fallen 
into the river, and removal from the site and the Village.   
 
Village Manager Frobel:  Nothing to add to that, Mayor.  A representative from the 
engineering team is here this evening, if there are any questions.  It does come up later on in 
your agenda, as well, but this is the public hearing and you have summarized their activity.   
 
Hearing no public comments, Mayor Swiderski asked for a motion to close the Public 
Hearing. 
 
CLOSE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
On MOTION of Trustee Quinlan, SECONDED by Trustee Walker with a voice vote of all in 
favor, Mayor Swiderski closed the Public Hearing at 7:40 p.m. 
 
 
 


